Rushford Town Board Minutes

Wednesday March 3, 2010 
The Town of Rushford March2010 Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm on March 3rd by Chairman Tom Egan followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was taken with Tom Egan, Jerry Schoonover, Patrick Kafer, Kathryn Lewis and Peggy Hendricks present.  Also present for all or part of the meeting:  12 additional persons per attendance record on file.
Statement of Public Notice:   This meeting was posted at Eureka & Waukau post office, the web page, and the town hall door. Notices were also mailed to Town Board members and the Zoning Administrators. 

Minutes:    Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Schoonover to approve the minutes as presented for the February 3, 2010 town board meeting.  Motion carried.  
Treasurers Report was given by Kathryn Lewis.  The balance in the general account is $233,480.17.  There is $70,263.43 in 3 separate Fire Truck CD’s and $4,645.81 in the Now account.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Schoonover to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  
There is a fire truck CD for $27,201.08 that is up for renewal on March 7th.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Schoonover to go with the 7 month CD with a rate of 1.013% with First National Bank.  Motion carried with 2 ayes and 1 nay.
Payment of invoices –Peggy Hendricks read off the invoices which she approved and submitted to the board for approval of payment for an amount of $624,242.87. Pat Kafer inquired what the brushing bill was for on Quarry Drive and Tom Egan inquired why the pay for the poll workers was different.  Hendricks explained that she had talked to poll workers and Sue Carpenter who informed her that they had always been paid for the meetings they had to attend.  The checks had the February election pay and back pay for meetings that had been attended.  He had also inquired if we needed a greeter.  Hendricks explained that the GAB board recommends having a greeter and all the townships around us has a greeter for Election Day.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Schoonover to pay March’s bills that were submitted.  Motion carried.
Correspondence & Communications:   Hendricks read a letter from the Town of Nepeuskun which informed us of their Public Hearing on March 22 to consider the adoption of a new code of ordinances.  She also read a letter from Winnebago County about an Erosion Control workshop to be held March 17th.  
Egan read the following correspondence:  

· A letter from the DNR about initial site inspection for compost facilities at Zillges Materials.  Fred Kasten is going to call Scott from East Central Planning to see what they are recommending.  
· A memo regarding County Assessments (we had sent in a resolution saying we did not agree with this.)

· A brochure from Ted Erdmann who is with T&C Pavement Maintenance out of Waupaca.  He is interested in bidding for our town road work.
· An address change for Channel Lane which is a bare lot.
· A county zoning permit issued for Todd Thill for a single family home w/attached garage
Discussion of Town Hall maintenance/needs:   Egan mentioned that he had talked to the County Clerk, Sue Ertmer, about the election equipment.  She had said that ES&S, who had bought out Primer Election, will not have a new machine for sale for at least 3-5 years.  The county recommends that we purchase a refurnished unit for we cannot get parts for ours.  The cost is $1500 with a $125 shipping charge.  Egan recommends that we approve the purchase for the Accuvote voting machine.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Schoonover to purchase the refurnished election voting machine.  Motion carried.
Hendricks requested permission to purchase the 2010 QuickBooks upgrade from the 2007 QuickBooks which we use.  The regular cost is $200, which is on sale for $150.  The town of Poygan gave us a coupon for a $50 gift certificate which would bring the cost down to $100.  Motion by Schoonover, 2nd by Kafer to approve the purchase of QuickBooks 2010.  Motion carried.
Compensation for Poll Workers:  Hendricks stated that poll workers have been compensated hourly for their training time in the past, according to the past town clerk, Sue Carpenter.  They get paid $7.00/hour.   The chief inspectors are required to have 6 hours of training.  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Schoonover to continue paying poll workers for their training time.  Motion carried.
Upcoming meetings and workshops :  
· Hendricks reported that Rep. Dick Spanbauer will be holding office hours at the town hall on Tues, March 9th from 10:00-11:00 am.
· Winnebago County Erosion Control workshop on March 17th
· Farmland preservation workshop hosted by the Town of Rushford with Martenson & Eisele and the County being here to answer questions on March 18 at the Town hall.  Post cards have been sent to neighboring townships.
· Public hearing at the Town of Nepeuskun Town Hall on March 22
· Town of Rushford Annual meeting on April 14th at 7:00 pm
Reports on attended meetings:

1. Schoonover reported on the WTA District meeting in Ripon.  Board of Review members who attended was certified.
2. Kafer reported on the Fire Department District Meeting.
3. Hendricks reported on the public testing for election equipment
4. Kasten reported on the Working Lands workshop at the JP Coughlin Center.
Township Zoning Committee Report:  Kasten reported that there was no zoning meeting during the month of March.  A conditional use permit application was expected by Dennis Wilke for Arlo Pit, but nothing was received.  Ron Ingle, Wilkes representative, stated that he felt the application did not need to be reapplied for; it just had to be reviewed.  It was stated by Kafer that the town had revoked his Conditional Use Permit.  He would need to reapply as an owner-operator.  Kasten explained to him that his CUP was revoked for he had not adhered to the reclaimation permit.  Kafer said he would like to see legal proof that Wilke is owner of the Pit.  
Building report:  Egan reported on one building permit issued for Connie & Tom Schuster.  
Discussion on Town Maintenance:  Motion by Kafer, 2nd by Schoonover to remove the $140 charge for residential garbage pickup for Eureka Campsites.  Motion carried.
Egan reported that he had not heard anything yet on the brush trimming to be done by the inmates that we had applied for.  Hendricks will check to see how it is progressing.  

Hendricks stated that the flag light is not working.  Kafer will take care of it.  

Egan stated that our roads are getting bad and he had a complaint on O’Reilly Road.  Roads will have to be taken care of as spring goes on.  

Egan went back and called on Bob Kettlewell, a representative from Omro School District to speak about the two referendums that will be on the Spring ballot.  He explained that it is two part.  One is for building repair and one is for improvement on the technology in the schools.  
Motion by Schoonover, 2nd by Kafer to adjourn the meeting at 8:15.  Motion carried.  
Respectfully Submitted by Peggy Hendricks, Clerk
